
John Keel, CPA  
State Auditor 

 
 

 

Robert E. Johnson Building  Phone:  (512) 936-9500 
1501 North Congress Avenue P.O. Box 12067 Fax:  (512) 936-9400 
Austin, Texas 78701 Austin, Texas 78711-2067 Internet:  www.sao.state.tx.us 

SAO Report No. 11-034 

A Report on Agreed-upon Procedures Conducted at 

The Department of Public Safety 

 

July 5, 2011 

Members of the Legislative Audit Committee:   

At the request of the Department of Public Safety (Department), the State Auditor’s Office conducted 
agreed-upon procedures at the Department to determine whether it had remedied certain deficiencies 
identified in the State of Texas Federal Portion of the Statewide Single Audit Report for the Fiscal Year 
Ended August 31, 2010 (State Auditor’s Office Report No. 11-318, February 2011).   

The results of the procedures auditors conducted support that management has implemented certain 
recommendations in areas such as procurement, subrecipient monitoring, cash management, and 
information technology.  Auditors reviewed documentation such as policies and procedures and tested 
samples of items for certain deficiencies.  Auditors identified no issues.  Although auditors tested the 
implementation status of certain recommendations related to the findings, it is important to note that, as of 
May 31, 2011, Department management had not fully implemented, or data was not available to test, all 
recommendations associated with the findings in State Auditor’s Office Report No. 11-318.  

We have provided the Department with a separate report containing details on the results of conducting the 
agreed-upon procedures. 

We appreciate the Department’s cooperation during this engagement.  If you have any questions, please 
contact James Timberlake, Audit Manager, or me at (512) 936-9500.   

Sincerely, 

John Keel, CPA 
State Auditor 

cc:  The Honorable Rick Perry, Governor 
       Members of the Public Safety Commission 

Mr. Allan B. Polunsky, Chairman  
Ms. Carin Marcy Barth 
Ms. Ada Brown 
Ms. A. Cynthia “Cindy” Leon 
Mr. John Steen 

       Mr. Steven C. McCraw, Director, Department of Public Safety 



 

This document is not copyrighted.  Readers may make additional copies of this report as needed.  In 
addition, most State Auditor’s Office reports may be downloaded from our Web site: 
www.sao.state.tx.us. 
 
In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, this document may also be requested in 
alternative formats.  To do so, contact our report request line at (512) 936-9500 (Voice), (512) 936-9400 
(FAX), 1-800-RELAY-TX (TDD), or visit the Robert E. Johnson Building, 1501 North Congress Avenue, Suite 
4.224, Austin, Texas 78701. 
 
The State Auditor’s Office is an equal opportunity employer and does not discriminate on the basis of 
race, color, religion, sex, national origin, age, or disability in employment or in the provision of services, 
programs, or activities. 
 
To report waste, fraud, or abuse in state government call the SAO Hotline: 1-800-TX-AUDIT. 

 
 

 

 


